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               Inserts 
September Calendar 
Adopt a School (Indigo) 

Terry Fox Run 
 

Hyde Park is excited to announce that our annual Terry Fox 
campaign started today.  

"ANY THING IS POSSIBLE IF YOU TRY!" Terry Fox 
Our school Terry Fox Run/Walk will take place on National 
School Run day, Thursday September 27, 2018. The rain date 
will be Friday September 28, 2018. A newsletter and pledge 
forms were sent home today. We encourage students to collect 
pledges but only from people they know. You can also pledge 
online at www.terryfox.org. Check out the Terry Fox "Online 
Shop and order a Terry Fox t-shirt Our fundraising goal is 
$5000.00 this year. If we achieve our goal Mrs. Whitley, Mrs, 
Butler and a number of staff will receive a "PIE IN THE FACE"! 

 
Together we are going to make a difference in our community 
and support Cancer research and continue Terry Fox's dream.   
"Even if I don't finish, we need others to continue. It need to 
keep going without me."    Terry Fox 

Student Dress Code 
 
Students are expected to respect the guidelines when dressing for 
school. Our school is a safe space. We work to be equitable and 
inclusive, and understand that students may choose to express 
themselves through their clothing choices. Student clothing cannot 
pose a safety concern or conceal identity. Exceptions are granted 
to students who wear head coverings or other garments/objects 
for the purposes of religious observance, medical or sensory 
needs, or other reasons protected by the Ontario Human Rights 
Code. 
 

Code of Conduct 
Included in the agenda is the Simcoe County District School Boardõs 
Code of Conduct. Some of the more specific rules that pertain to 
Hyde Park Public School include the following: 
§ We ask that students not chew gum while on school property. 
§ We will follow the new SCDSB Dress Code as shared on the 
Boardõs Website 

§ Cell phones and other electronic devices are expected to be off 
and away  

§ We cannot be responsible for lost or stolen items that students 
bring to school. 

§ Students will not be permitted off school property without the 
written, signed permission of their parents/guardians.  If your 
child goes home for lunchñplease send the office a note. 

 
 Thank you for your support with this! 

Food Programs 
 

Students will shortly receive a Fun Lunch order to complete for 
October.    All of the available options to purchase will be on 
one form and sent home on a monthly basis.  Please make sure 
that you return Octoberõs form by by Sept. 21st.   It is our 
preference that  you pay on line but cheques and exact cash 
are accepted.  All of our food programs must meet the Ministry 
of Education guidelines for food items offered in a school on a 
regular basis.  If you would like to know more about the new 
Ministry Guidelines please contact the office. Please remember 
that the food programs are completely optional and many stu-
dents do not take part in any of them. 

 

PLEASE REMEMBER TO COMPLETE A  
PAPER COPY OF THE ORDER FORM 
EVEN WHEN PAYING ONLINE!   

Safe Arrival 
 
Hyde Park Safe Arrival program  continues to 
be an important part of our studentsõ safety.  
In order for this program to be effective, 
parents/guardians MUST call in if their child 
is going to be absent from school.   
 
Volunteers will continue to assist with this program although 
any phone calls that are necessary will be made through an 
automated system as mandated by the Simcoe Country 
District School Board.  When this call is received, please call 
the safe arrival line to leave a message concerning your 
childõs absence 

 Safe School Procedures 
 
The safety and well-being of students is our top priority. We have a 
number of procedures in place to keep our school safe and we will 
practice them together as a whole school many times throughout the 
year. You can help your child understand and feel safe by: 

¶ talking to them about the situations below 

¶ reminding them that emergencies are rare 
telling them itõs important to follow staff instructions in these situa-
tions 
Parents should talk about the following emergency drills with their 
children: 

¶ Shelter in place is used when there is an environmental or 
weather-related situation, like a chemical spill outside the build-
ing, or a major storm. Activities continue inside the school. Stu-
dents and staff are not allowed to leave the building. The venti-
lation system may be shut off. 

¶ A hold and secure is used when there is a situation in the commu-
nity, not related to the school, like a bank robbery nearby. Activ-
ities continue, but all exterior doors are locked. No one is al-
lowed to enter or exit the school. 

¶ A lockdown is used when there is a major incident or a threat of 
violence related to the school. Students and staff move to secure 
areas, away from doors and windows. Interior doors are locked, 
lights are shut off and blinds are drawn. Students and staff re-
main quiet. We practice lockdown drills at least two times per 
year. In the unlikely event of an actual lockdown situation, police 
ask that parents do not go to the school. Information will be com-
municated through the school board social media sites 
(www.facebook.com/SCDSB and www.twitter.com/
SCDSB_Schools) and website (www.scdsb.on.ca), through local 
police and local media. 

¶ All schools have evacuation plans in case of gas leaks, bomb 
threats or fire incidents that would require everyone to leave the 
school. We hold drills to practice our evacuation plan. In a real evacu-
ation, students and staff may go to the evacuation site, depending on 
the situation. Parents will be informed about pick-up procedures by 
the school, school board and local media. 

¶ Elementary school main doors are locked during the school 
day. Visitors must use the intercom system to enter the building. 
Staff may not be available to answer the door immediately, 
please be patient. All visitors, including school volunteers, 
are required to sign in at the school office and wear visitor iden-
tification. 
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Principalõs News 
 

Wow, what an amazing start up we have had 
at Hyde Park this year.  It is such an honour 
to be back here for the third year as Princi-
pal of this awesome school and community.   
 
We were excited to watch our new Kinder-
garten playground come together just in 
time for the first day.  Thanks to our school 
fundraising effortsñshade pergolas were 
added to this plan.  Itõs been fun watching 
our Kinder-crew out there enjoying this re-
vamped learning space! 
 
We have had a lot of staff changes this year.  
We have staff who have taken on leadership 
roles, staff who have transferred closer to 
their homes and staff who are off on leaves.  
We have been fortunate to hire some amaz-
ing staff to replace or fill in for these teach-
ers this year.  Together we are excited to 
get to know our new groups of students.  As 
always, we remind you that class placements 
for students are tentative until Tuesday, 
September 25th.  We do not consider class 
change requestsñthis opportunity was pre-
sented in May.  We will continue to inform 
you of change should it become necessary. 
   
 

Our building is already a bustling place, full 
of opportunities for our students to get in-
volved in their School Community.  From 
sports teams, to clubs, to leadership roles, 
our student participation is increasing as 
well as their confidence to see themselves 
as leaders.  Each day, our announcement 
team shares opportunities with the student 
population.  Later this team writes an-
nouncements in the front hall so that stu-
dents may refer to this throughout the 
day.  Each evening, we TWEET this message 
board out to our followers to help you begin 
conversations at home, encouraging your 
child/children to take advantage of opportu-
nities as they arise.  Students who are in-
volved in school extra-curricular and leader-
ship roles feel more like members of a com-
munity.  Students who feel like they have a 
vital role in the success of their school are 
often more successful.  Please keep encour-
aging your child to get involved! 
 
We are looking forward to another great 
year at Hyde Park!  
  

Electronic  
Newsletter 

  

In an effort to improve our Eco-status, 
paper copies of newsletters are not 
sent home. Please take the time to 
register for any updates to our web-
site. This includes a newsletter, calen-
dar and other school information. Reg-
ister by going to www.hyd.scdsb.on.ca 
and clicking on the subscribe button.  
A small number of copies will be avail-
able for pick up in the office in the 
event you are not able to access them 
online. 

 

SAFE ARRIVAL 
(705)792-2140 
Press ò1ó and 
leave message 

Dismissal  
Procedures/School 

Security 
 

The security of the students is of up-
most importance to us. After the 
morning bell all doors of the school 
will be locked. The back entrance will 
be unlocked for recess washroom 
breaks but will be locked again. Visi-
tors need to ring the door bell at the 
front door and must sign in at the of-
fice if they are to proceed any fur-
ther.  Visitors cannot go past the front 
entrance unless they have permis-
sion from office staff, a visitor pass 
and sign in at the office. We also ask 
parents to wait outside the exits of 
the school for their child at the end of 
the day. If you are picking your child 
up early, please to come to the front 
office. Thank you!  
 
 

 
 

 

 

Open House 
Please plan to attend our 

Open House on  

Tuesday,  
October 2 

from 4ð6 p.m.  
It is your opportunity to 
meet your child (ren) õs 
classroom teacher.  
Please keep in mind that 
it is not an interview and 
the teacher will need to 
meet many parents. We 
look forward to seeing 
you during our Open 
House.  

http://www.terr
http://www.facebook.com/SCDSB
http://www.twitter.com/SCDSB_Schools
http://www.twitter.com/SCDSB_Schools
http://www.scdsb.on.ca
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Student Accident Insurance Info  
 

Student injuries at school, during school events, and extra-
curricular activities (athletics, clubs, and out-of-province/out-of-
country trips) are not covered by the board or its insurance compa-
ny. While every precaution is taken to provide a safe learning envi-
ronment, accidents can and do happen. The SCDSB has selected the 
Insure my Kids program through Old Republic Canada as an option 
for students/parents/guardians to consider. This insurance offers a 
variety of plans and benefits at reasonable annual prices. Coverage 
can be purchased online at www.insuremykids.com. Participation 
in extra-curricular activities (athletics, clubs) or out-of-province/
out-of-country trips requires the purchase of this insurance, or 
other extended health and dental coverage. Student accident in-
surance packages will be sent home with students. 
 

School Website 
Thanks to Mr. Kirwan, we have a wonderful website that will be 
kept current and provides valuable information for both you and 
your child. Some information that you will soon find on the website 
includes: 
School Newsletter and Calendar 
School year calendars 
Upcoming events 
School activities/teams and clubs 
Permission forms 
Links to Class blogs 
School Council members and minutes of meetings 

Links to educational games and sites, weather information, popular 
search engines, bus cancellations, and the board website. 

We would like to encourage the school community to subscribe for 
emails with updates to our newsletter. You can do this by going to   
hyd.scdsb.on.ca  and clicking on the subscribe button.  

Gifted Screening Process 
 

Some children who display an unusually advanced degree of general 
intellectual ability may require additional program support in order to 
reach their educational potential. 
In consultation with parents, the school staff determines who these 
students are through the gifted screening process. 
Parents of a student who are in or above Grade 3 who wish the school 
to consider their child for screening are asked to contact Ms. Gallant 
before September 25th. 
The gifted screening process consists of three components: 
1. a Teacher Rating Scale; 
2. a Parent Questionnaire; 
3. Standardized test results (usually the Otis Lennon School Ability Test) 

After signing a permission form, parents/legal guardian will complete 
the Parent Questionnaire.  Information obtained from this question-
naire will help the school gain a better understanding of your childõs 
early development as well as his/her strengths, interests, needs and 
abilities, which the standardized test may not identify.  The teacher 
will complete a Rating Scale, which examines areas such as learning, 
motivation, creativity and leadership, which he/she has observed in 
the classroom.  Group testing will be completed and the results will 
provide a standardized measure of school abilities. 
The information gathered from all three components will assist the 
school in programming for your child. If you require information about 
the gifted screening process, please contact the Ms. Melanie Gallant at 
mgallant@scdsb.on.ca. 

School Cash Online 
 

If you are not yet aware, you can now pay for student items online. 
This includes food programs and field trips. The benefits are: 
§ Convenient:  Make payments anytimeé.Online! 
§ Easy to Use:  Fill a shopping cart and check out. 
§ Safe:  No more need to send cash to school. 
§ Secure:  Website is protected and PCI compliant 
§ Save Time:  It takes less than 5 minutes to register. 
Instructions on registering have been sent home! 

We Day/Free the Children 
  
Our Free the Children team is excited for another incredible year. 
Last year the highlight was the Connect 2017 trip and partnership 
with the Moosonee and Moose Factory communities in Northern Ontar-
io as well as the Vow of Silence, candy grams, Christmas Cheer Drive 
and bake sale. What an incredible year we had. Thank you for all of 
your support with these initiatives. We are all "change makers" and 
have contributed to the successes of the Hyde Park Free the Children 
Team. Hyde Park is a "We School" and together we are making a dif-
ference.  
  
This year our team is excited to start planning! The team is proud to 
announce that we have earned our tickets to WE DAY again this year. 
We will be sending 8 of our incredible Free the Children Team mem-
bers to WE DAY Toronto on Thursday September 20, 2018. We will be 
starting the process of selecting these students during the first week 
of school. Once our WE DAY students have returned they will meet 
with the team and begin to plan this year's initiatives. Stay tuned for 
a list of exciting local and global initiatives that will keep our school 
community busy this year. It a great opportunity for our entire school 
community to make a difference and change the world.  

Jr. Boys Volleyball Tryouts 
 
Jr. Boys Volleyball Tryouts will begin Thursday, September 13th 
from 3:30-4:45pm.  Make sure you listen to the daily announce-
ments for future practice times. 

School Council 
Join our School Council 

YOU ARE INVITED TO BE A PARENT REPRESENTATIVE ON OUR 
SCHOOL COUNCIL. INTERESTED? PLEASE DROP BY THE OFFICE OR 
CALL THE SCHOOL OFFICE AND WE WOULD BE THRILLED TO SEND 
YOU A NOMINATION FORM. IF YOU NEED MORE INFORMATION 
CALL MRS. WHITLEY at 705-792-2140. School Council Elections, 
if required, will be held during the first meeting of School Council 
on Tuesday, October  2nd.  at 6:00p.m. in our school library 
right after our School Open House. We hope to see you there.   

Cross Country is up and ôRUNNING!õ 
 
Your child has chosen to join our cross country team this year.  
Practices are mandatory and will take place Monday, Tuesday, 
Thursday and Friday at the park beside our school from 8:30- 
9:10am.   Every Wednesday we will be working on our core in the 
gym at 8:30am sharp!  ****PLEASE NOTE, the office MUST have a 
signed copy of the ôpink formõ that went home earlier last 
week indicating that your child has PERMISSION to go off 
school property.    Effort, good attendance, and a positive 
attitude will determine if your child is successful in making our 
Hyde Park cross country team.  Our Regional meet is TBD, and will 
be sometime in early October.  We will be sending home a permis-
sion slip when we have our team finalized.  If you have any ques-
tions donõt hesitate to contact us. 

Page 3 of 4            

Indigo Adopt a School & Author Visit 
 

 
Welcome Back Seekers! There is a lot going on in "library land" this 
year but I would like to highlight two special events happening imme-
diately. On September 15 - October 7th we are participating once 
again in the Indigo Adopt a School Program. This helps to raise money 
for our library and we are able to get books and equipment at a 30% 
discount. Last year we raised just shy of $1000 and I would LOOOV-
VVEEE to see us reach a $1200 goal this  year.  How can you help? 
There are three ways. First, you can go online and donate money to 
our school. Secondly (and a super easy option) you can write a little 
excerpt/story on a topic created by Indigo (revealed on the 15th) and 
thirdly we can have one of our stories get the most votes and win 
$2500! Here is the link to get started https://
adoptaschool.indigo.ca/. 
 
The second event is happening for the grade 3-8s on Monday Sept. 
10. We will be having author Sigmund Brouwer come to do his amaz-
ing presentation for the kids in the a.m. I just finished his book Dead-
man's Pass which was amazing (YA) and many teachers have said that 
they will be focusing on some of his other books throughout the first 
weeks. The students can bring money in to buy his books on Monday 
($10/book). 
 
Looking forward to a great year! 
Ms. Wagner 

Electronic Devices 
With the support of our School Council, Students and Staff, we 
have created guidelines around the use of electronic devices at 
Hyde Park School. This information has been shared with students 
at our First Day Assembly and reviewed back in homerooms.  
 
The main points are as follows: 
1. Students can use electronic devices for educational purposes 
only when directed by their teacher. 

2. Students are not allowed to use their device for anything oth-
er than educational purposes in a supervised environment. 

3. Electronic devices must be off and put away during non-
instructional times (breaks and recesses). Students canõt use 
their device in the hallway (unless given permission during 
class time) washroom or outside.  Some teachers have systems 
in place in their classrooms for students to lock devices in safe 
storage areas.    

4. If students need to get hold of a parent, their teacher will 
send them to the office to use the office phone. They canõt 
call home to ask parents about leaving for lunch or to make 
after school arrangements with friends.  

5. Students canõt take pictures at school unless approved by their 
teacher for educational purposes.  

 
If a student is seen carrying/ or using an electronic device when 
they shouldnõt be they will be instructed to deliver it to the office.  
Administration will contact parents. On the first offense, the stu-
dent will be allowed to pick it up at the end of the day. If this hap-
pens a second time we will call home and ask parents to pick up 
the device and the student will not be allowed to use the device 
for a week. The consequences increase if further instances occur 
but our belief is that students will follow the expectations.  
 
We believe that while technology is a wonderful educational tool it 
can also be a distraction to students and learning. Students do not 
need to electronically message a parent or friend while at school. 
If it is an emergency, we will get hold of parents. 
   
òOff and awayó is our school policy.  Parents have been amazingly 
supportive of this over the years. 

Are you following òHyde Parkó on Twitter.   
 
 
 
 
Please find us and follow us for an inside look at what 

is happening in and around our school! 

NO Parking Zones 
PLEASE  remember that you CANNOT PARK on The Queensway 
in front of our school nor in the KISSõn RIDE area (this is also a 
FIRE ROUTE) The NO PARKING area is well marked and we want 
to be respectful to our neighbours who live around the school. 
 
We will also be completely blocking off the front drive way in the 
morning and at the end of the day as we now have busses and 
special transportation vehicles that need to drop students off. 
Thank you for not parking on The Queensway!   We are a WALKING 
SCHOOL and, therefore, parking is limited. 

Kiss & Ride zone is for drop offs onlyñplease 
drivers, donõt leave your vehicles.  

SCDSB Community Apps Portal for  
Volunteers 

 
 
We appreciate the commitment of all who volunteer at our school. This 
school year, we are implementing a new online Volunteer Portal. SCDSB 
Community Apps is a new online portal that allows you to begin the pro-
cess for volunteering at a SCDSB school. The portal eliminates much of 
the paperwork currently associated with volunteers. Volunteer applica-
tions and approvals will occur online. The new mandate for Accessibility 
for Ontarians with Disabilities Act (AODA) training, for volunteers, is also 
part of the portal. Letters will go home towards the end of the month 
for the yearly Offence Declarations. The Volunteer Portal is available 
for all new people requesting to volunteer at a school location: http://
communityapps.scdsb.on.ca. Only new volunteers or those who require 
an updated Criminal Background Check Vulnerable Sector Screening 
(CBC-VSS) are able to register on the portal at this time.   

 

@HydeParkPS 

Co-ed Flag Football  
If your child has chosen to try out for our Co-ed Flag Football team 
this year.  Practices are mandatory and will take place Monday to 
Friday (excluding Wednesday) at the park beside our school during 
first nutrition break.   My cross country team will be doing a core 
workout at 8:30am in the gym every Wednesday.  Football team 
members are encouraged to come and work out with us. 

****PLEASE NOTE, the office MUST have a signed copy 
of the ôpink formõ that went home earlier last week indicating 
that your child has PERMISSION to go off school property.    
Ability to throw, catch, demonstrate speed and agility, all-out 
effort, and a positive attitude will determine if your child is suc-
cessful in making this team.  Our Regional meet will be sometime 
in early October.  We will be playing in a few mini tournaments 
prior to Regionals.  I will be sending home a permission slip and 
athletic contract when I have our team finalized.  If you have any 
questions donõt hesitate to contact me. Thanks for your support, 
Mrs. J. Case  jcase@scdsb.on.ca 

Every Child Matters! Orange Shirt 
Day! 

Hyde Park is proud to announce that we will be 
supporting National Orange Shirt Day again this 
year.  
Orange Shirt Day is an event that stared in 2013. 
It was created to educate people and promote 
awareness about the dark history surrounding the 
residential school system and the impact the 
system had/has on the Indigenous communities 
in Canada.  
National Orange Shirt Day is September 30, 2018. This is a Sunday 
this year so Hyde Park Orange Shirt Day will be held on Friday Sep-
tember 28, 2018. We are encouraging staff and students to wear 
orange to support this special day of awareness.  
"If there is to be reconciliation, first there must be truth!" Tyson 

 

http://www.insuremykids.com
https://adoptaschool.indigo.ca/
https://adoptaschool.indigo.ca/
http://communityapps.scdsb.on.ca
http://communityapps.scdsb.on.ca
mailto:jcase@scdsb.on.ca

